John and Katharine Blevins 1525 Overlook Dr. Saint Leonard, MD 20685 410-541-9467 johnsblevins@gmail.com ktleigh79@gmail.com

October 17, 2019

Calvert County Board of Education Executive Staff and School Board Members 1305 Dares Beach Road Prince Frederick, MD 20678

Dear Calvert County BoE Executive Staff and Board Members:

You have been aware since at least last February that Daniel D. Curry has been inviting a shooting to CCPS. Over time we have learned the majority of you have valued your own positions and images over the people you were elected to protect and represent, and have been negligent, arrogant and complicit in your misuse and abuse of power. A good example of this is how you knew we were about to be threatened with truancy charges in the Calvert Recorder and never did anything to assuage our fears, even though you knew what had already happened to another family who was charged, after they had been through so much because of Jack Smith and Daniel D. Curry's malice and caprice.

Since the beginning of this school year we have been hearing stories of high school students being terrorized by school administrators/teachers for their use of personal cell phones between classes, after school, etc., although they are being used in accordance with CCPS personal device contracts. Why? Even after we exposed what you so clearly already should have seen, he continues to plot new ways to encourage a shooting. Daniel D. Curry knows the coincidence anniversaries and dates have played in so many shootings. Just as he issued an edict to middle and high schools that everyone must remain inside on the 2018 anniversary of the Columbine shooting, right after our complaint about Southern Middle School (and new CTA Vice Principal Travis Mister) was delivered, this is another avenue to maximize bloodshed if a shooting were to occur, and for him to revel in his self-supposed cleverness. If administrators and teachers threaten students over any cell phone use, students will be afraid to use their phones to contact 911, people elsewhere in their schools or loved ones. Students also will not have the ability to document the ever-burgeoning violence, unaddressed and open drug use, etc. that plagues CCPS and which would serve to debunk claims the schools are safe and well-run. Recently there was a student at Calvert High who threatened to shoot his teacher and classmates. It took far too long for him to finally be transferred to the Country School, where apparently, he is permitted to leave campus for work. Meanwhile, the Calvert High teacher who repeatedly complained about the threats has faced blowback, including being reduced to part-time work and transferred. Does this mean she might lose benefits or is no longer able to work toward a pension?

We firmly believe that after so many years of Daniel D. Curry proudly touting CCPS as a BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) system, and as his reign of pain and terror nears an explosive and revelatory end, he wishes for there to be a grand "finale" where he can exult in ultimate control and power. People like Daniel D. Curry do not suddenly and in the twilight of their careers start hurting people – people like him have long histories of victims in their wakes. They have spent decades revising and refining their strategies to take from people and cause pain and difficulty. How many districts and people have

suffered under his "leadership?" How many leaders in other systems have been content to pass off him to his next victims, simply to rid themselves of him and avoid their basic social and organizational obligations? For years Daniel D. Curry allowed and encouraged cell phone use to go unchecked throughout CCPS, knowing it was one more thing that contributed to an atmosphere of chaos and disrespect in the schools. Why would someone encourage that in the school system they run? We know why. When everyone everywhere is off balance, and has been hurt, is being hurt, or fears they are next, it is impossible to monitor and address *any* form of abuse in the system. This makes it much easier for people like Travis Mister to avoid detection. Just as Daniel D. Curry has exploited meaningful and fundamental laws and concerns like "First Amendment Rights" and "Equity" as nothing more than taglines to facilitate his malicious goals, he has permitted and encouraged BYOD personal cell phone use - until only very recently - to go unchecked everywhere.

Two and a half years ago Saint Leonard Elementary master teacher Jennifer Hudson was punched in the temple by a *second grader* in the lunchroom. The student who hurt her was using and showing an electronic device that turned out to be a cell phone to his peers, which was unallowed according to the Reasonable Use contract, and which she could see was distracting her students from their lunches, meaning they would not be able to concentrate later in the day. She approached him and he would not give up the device, so she tried to take it from him. Unbeknownst to her at the time, he had already been sent to the office earlier in the day over his use of the cell phone, but had been returned to class and allowed to keep his phone. Within the next few days after the attack that resulted in her brain damage, former Principal Toni Chapman held a staff meeting where she informed Mrs. Hudson's colleagues that kids who come from poverty don't like it when people interfere with their belongings. Later, a consultant was brought in to "train" SLES educators on how to deal with kids who come from poverty. The student who so badly injured Mrs. Hudson never received any consequences, but you already knew that. Even though tragic school shootings, like at Newtown, have occurred at elementary and middle schools around the country, it is usually high schools where shootings happen. Everyone - including you and Daniel D. Curry - knows this, too.

We certainly do not dispute that but for emergencies, students should abide by the Reasonable Use agreements they are required to sign at the beginning of each year. If serial misbehavior and all forms of abuse in CCPS were reasonably addressed across the board, Reasonable Use guidelines would be fairly simple to consistently enforce. If structure and consequence enforcement were consistently addressed according to the Code of Conduct, Mrs. Hudson's attack likely never would have happened, and everyone (including any children who may come from poverty) would be safe to grow and learn. That has not been the case in CCPS for years.

So many residents in Calvert County possess firearms. We know many people who have small to large arsenals, sometimes including automatic weapons. If someone is intent on obtaining a firearm with the goal of killing people, it may not be hard to accomplish. Not everyone has a healthy respect for nor understanding of firearms and human life. Students across the system are regularly bullied by their peers without redress and Daniel D. Curry years ago, while at the Lake Forest School District in Delaware, wrote in his disturbing and pathetic blog about how bullied kids are more likely to become school shooters. Screencaps of that blog are on www.calvertedudocs.com. If you haven't read them, you should. There are a lot of other troubling inferences one can draw about him from that blog, as well. It should have been part of the Board's vetting process to read them when he was first considered for hire.

Last week a Mutual Elementary teacher was headbutted and her jaw broken. We hear she has been transferred to the Central Office and sincerely hope she endures no further abuse, unlike Jen Hudson when she worked at the Central Office for a few months. It was alarming to hear that only one day prior to the attack, Daniel D. Curry happened to be visiting Mutual as a major behavioral disturbance was occurring near him, an employee formally addressed him as "Sir" and asked for help, and that instead he chose to ignore the person and the situation, turn around and walk away. Sounds exactly like what Travis Mister did. Hmmm.

We have heard of numerous scared and angry educators and parents of Mutual students who planned to attend what would have been the Board meeting, scheduled for tonight at 7pm. But, suddenly on October 15, there was a post on the CCPS website and Twitter page that the meeting was cancelled and rescheduled for October 24th. We have not been able to locate notices in any other publication. Is that because Daniel D. Curry, Anthony Navarro (who received many phone calls from angry parents) and the Board hope those concerned parents and educators will cool off in the interim, in order to diminish the impact their presence and speech would have had? When the Certificate for Discovery for our PIA suit was delivered to CCPS on June 17, 2019, CCPS then advertised the closed-door meeting for the Superintendent's evaluation the same day. Although we sent four different letters asking you to cancel and reschedule the meeting so that it would be properly advertised, our warnings were disregarded, and then a fifteen-minute open meeting was announced, where promotions for three CCPS administrators were confirmed. Although Travis Mister's transfer to the CTA was not announced anywhere, and none of his transfers have ever seemed to make the personnel reports attached to meeting agendas, two of the transfer/promotions were for administrators who had been at schools our daughter and eldest son used to attend, to Patuxent Appeal and Huntingtown High, respectively. Are there any other CCPS employees who have been transferred without making the personnel reports? The Calvert Recorder seemed to have an almost vested interest in manipulating the advertisement for the meeting, just as Editor (and frequent education reporter) Mike Reid has doggedly avoided honest reporting about the state of CCPS and consistently written articles which make it sound like CCPS is a well-run institution.

Among the more troubling of Mike Reid's reporting was when Daniel D. Curry was on the front page holding up a Calvert Tots infant onesie, which he distributes for free to new mothers. Just as Daniel Curry had his Spartan Sprouts program in Delaware, where he also wrote about "planting seeds," his Calvert Tots program is geared toward 0-3-year olds and based on Boston Basics software. His current wife, Jacqueline Wisnauskas, who has Asperger's Syndrome and was the At-Risk Youth Director at the Lake Forest district in Delaware, was the contact/licensee for that same software back then (when Curry was married to his first wife). Everyone knows Patuxent Appeal Elementary is the most violent elementary school in the County. We know that people with disabilities and/or differences can be quite talented, and that people with Asperger's often possess exceptional capabilities. However, people with Asperger's can frequently have difficulty perceiving other people. Is it necessarily sensible that she is teaching first graders, who are still in the early stages of learning how to perceive others, the world and themselves? Daniel D. Curry and Ms. Wisnauskas live in a neighborhood districted for Patuxent Appeal (and Southern Middle School). Why would Daniel D. Curry want his wife to work in such a stressful and dangerous environment? When Daniel D. Curry made reference to the "suggestions and advances" she supposedly experienced while a college swimmer, was he referring to the \$10 million dollar suit she filed against the University of Maryland and which was promptly dismissed? The Archives no longer hold those particular records, and so we have no idea what the suit entailed. Why does he post photos of new male babies (we haven't located any pictures of girls) on social media, sometimes identifying theirs or their mother's names and other information, and even referring to the boys as "handsome young men?" (emphasis ours)

Why has Daniel D. Curry so relentlessly created programs in the districts he has run that focus on children younger than for whom he has been charged with educating and protecting? Why invite the liability and distraction? Why does he talk down to high school graduates and treat them like tiny children, including telling them about how they will have babies and that he will "hunt them down" to make sure they are raising their children properly? Why would he talk about home visits? Why are there pamphlets at local pediatricians' offices which promote the 'Calvert County Infants and Toddlers Program,' with the address being 4105 Old Town Road in Huntingtown? That building is ancient, decrepit, appears abandoned, has boards over some of the windows and may require asbestos remediation. It might be a good place for storage, but little else. Who answers the 443-550-8405 phone number listed on the pamphlet? Where do the faxes for the 410-286-1499 number go? We can't find these numbers too many places on the CCPS website when we do a search, and nowhere else online, except in reference to this particular program, and no individual is listed as a contact. Why would Daniel D. Curry take on a project such as this, instead of simply promoting programs like the Judy Center which provides such valuable support for children and parents?

So, since the meeting was cancelled on such short notice, the preceding is a little bit of what we were planning to say. In the Fall of 2018, we spoke at a Board meeting and I (Katy) was permitted to receive our son Andrew's speaking time. On Sarah's August 8th birthday our right to free speech was violated and we were not allowed to receive donations of time, nor was Sarah allowed to tell the truth. Since that incident there is a *new* policy for extension of public speaking time – one may call the *Superintendent's* office, explain what they plan to say, and hope for approval to speak for more than three minutes. We have no plans to call Daniel D. Curry's office, but we are asking for approval for extension of time when we come to the meeting next week to speak, and sincerely hope it will be granted. Isn't it, after all, Board President Dawn Balinski who is supposed to be running the meetings?

AGAIN, when are you going to get rid of him, make sure he takes nothing with him and turn around the system you have helped Daniel D. Curry decimate?

With fear and disgust,

John Blevins

Katharine Blevins

Cc: Dr. Susan Johnson, Director of Secondary School Improvement

Ms. Kim Roof, Director of Student Services

Ms. Karen Maxey, Assistant to the Board

Soon-to-be former DANGEROUS and MALICIOUS Superintendent Daniel D. Curry